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 THE LINK 

 Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
It was lovely to welcome all pupils back after what we 
hope was a lovely Easter break.  This time of the year 
brings the usual 'can we go on the field at lunch time' 
question, but unfortunately it remains quite wet and soft 
under foot.  Soon though we hope! 
 
You will be aware that following previous strike action, 
members of the NEU have called further days of           
industrial action on Thursday, 27 April and Tuesday, 2 
May 2023. This is national action and follows on from 
previous days which have impacted on many schools 
throughout the country.  We are still in the process of 
establishing the impact of possible strike action here and 
we will be in touch to let you know what the implications 
of any industrial action may be for your child/ren.   
 
Thank you now to Mrs Proffitt and Mr Fox who              
accompanied a group of year 10 pupils to France at the 
start of Easter.  The visit was a huge success and I know 
that pupils and staff thoroughly enjoyed themselves, with 
the bonus of missing the huge delays at Dover. 
 
Well done to the year 11 pupils who have completed 
their speaking exam this week in French and Spanish. 
There are now just 13 school days until the hall-based 
exams begin, so every moment in class must be           
maximised to ensure pupils address any uncertainties 
and take advantage of having the subject specialist   
teacher there to help.    
 
Finally, we wish Mr Bird, Assistant Headteacher good luck 
as he attempts the London Marathon on Sunday.  We 
look forward to trying to spot him amongst the runners 
and finding out how it went next week. 
 
Enjoy the weekend 
 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Upcoming Events  

Tues 25th April - School Games Event (Indoor           
Athletics) 

Mon 24th April- Fri 5th May - Year 9 Core Subject    
Exams  

Fri 28th April - Year 8 Careers Networking Event  

2nd May - 5th May - Year 7 Foundation Exams 

13th - 14th May - DofE Bronze Practice 

15th May - Year 8 X1/Y2 Geography Trip Borth 

22nd May - Year 8 X2/Y1 Geography Trip Borth  

Lost Property 
If your child/ren have lost any items of clothing, 
please ask them to check lost property in W1. 

Please can we also ask parents and children to check 
at home whether they have the correct labelled PE 
kits as a few have gone missing in recent weeks. 

Thank you 

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up   
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 
coins or cash. 

Next Week will be 

Week B 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Whole School Attendance 
From 27th - 31st March 

Caradoc 91.5%      Hazler 94.1%  

Ragleth 91.9%       Lawley  90% 



HOMEWORK 

CLUB 

In W1 

3.10pm to 4.10pm 

Every Tuesday 

Medicines in school 

 
 

If, and when, this is the case please see the options below: 
 
Option 1  
As per best practice guidance, we permit pupils to carry ONE daily dose of medication on their person if 
you are happy to, and able to supply your child with medication in this way. 
 
 
We would be grateful if you could make us aware that they will be carrying medication and self           
medicating with your consent by completing this form: 
 https://forms.office.com/e/n3CNc0LCry 
 
Option 2 
If you would prefer for us to store and distribute medication please complete this consent form 
 
https://forms.office.com/e/n3CNc0LCry 
 
Please note that ANY medication stored in school (including over the counter medication) MUST have a 
pharmacy label with your child's name on as per the best practice guidance from the DFE and our school 
policy which can be found here: 
 www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/Supporting Pupils with Medical 
Conditions Policy.pdf 
 
Pharmacists are usually aware of this policy and happy to add a label to over the counter medications 
you are purchasing. 
 
 
Please direct any queries to Mrs Su Quye     su.quye@csschool.co.uk 
 

Mrs Su Quye 

SENCo, Safeguarding and Mental Health Lead 

Occasionally, your child may require "over the counter" 

medication (for example anti-histamines or pain relief) 

during the school day. 

https://forms.office.com/e/n3CNc0LCry
https://forms.office.com/e/n3CNc0LCry
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/Supporting%20Pupils%20with%20Medical%20Conditions%20Policy.pdf
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/Supporting%20Pupils%20with%20Medical%20Conditions%20Policy.pdf


 

Year 10 French trip to the Chateau de la Chantereine Friday 31st March – Monday 3rd 
April 2023 

 
Just after midnight on Friday 31st March, Mr Fox, 17 Year 10 GCSE French students and myself boarded a 
coach to travel to northern France. Amazingly, we all slept soundly on the coach arriving in Dover in good 
time to board our ferry, the Pride of Kent. The crossing was rather choppy due to some adverse weather, 
but we all survived, more or less unscathed. Indeed, we felt extremely fortunate when we found out    
later, that we had just missed the lengthy coach queues in Dover which kept some school tours waiting at 
passport control for 24hours. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

La Chateau de la Chantereine 
 Around 1.00pm, we arrived at the Chateau de la Chantereine where we had a delicious three-course 
meal, followed by some team-building activities with Arshad, our animateur. I was incredibly proud of 
our students, taking part in some mentally-challenging team-building activities, all in French, after such a 
long journey. It was then time to check into our rooms, rest and refresh and have another wonderful       
3-course meal before bed. 
 
Saturday 1ST April  
Saturday morning, after a restorative sleep and typical French breakfast of croissants and pains au      
chocolat, we headed to the pretty town of Dieppe to look around the prize-winning Saturday market. 
The students had to complete a market challenge, looking for and buying their own lunch, asking for the 
food in French from the market stall holders. As it was April Fool’s Day, I also told the students to watch 
out for paper fish being stuck on people’s backs. (This is a well-known French April Fool tradition – the 
“poisson d’avril”). Daisy Jones captured a fantastic photo of an unsuspecting man who had been poisson 
d’avriled which you can see below. 
 
 
 
 



After our visit to Dieppe Market, we visited the Maison Maxime Chocolate Factory. We wore very     
attractive hairnets and were given a comprehensive tour (in French) of the factory, seeing the chocolate 
production and decoration in action. Many purchases were made – but either through greed or placing 
the items too near to the coach heating system, I hear that many chocolate figures, did not survive the 
trip home. 
 
As we were not very lucky with the weather on Saturday, we decided to forsake our walk around the Baie 
de la Somme and, instead, visited a very busy French hypermarket. 
Saturday evening at the hotel, after our evening meal, Arshad ran a French Quiz, again, all in French 
where students’ knowledge of France and French culture was rigorously tested!  
 
Sunday 2nd April  
On Sunday 2nd April we visited Rouen. As it was Palm Sunday, we were lucky enough to be able to watch 
some of the elaborate Palm Day service in the beautiful, impressive cathedral. Mr Fox and I also learnt 
the French for the plant they were selling for palms, “de la buis” or “boxwood”. 
 
In Rouen we also went to see the site where Joan of Arc was burned (Le Bûcher de Jeanne d’Arc) and Mr 
Fox, due to his keen interest in History, was able to tell the students all about the reasons why Joan of 
Arc was burned at the stake in 1431. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The group at the exact place Joan of Arc was burned in 1431 aged 19. 
 
Sunday afternoon was spent at the chateau. Arshad taught the students how to make scones (all in 
French) and, I have to say, they were extremely delicious. The students were pleased to learn the French 
for yeast “la levure” – this was the only word they were unfamiliar with during the whole cookery lesson. 
 
Sunday evening, after yet another full scale meal, we had an evening drive out to the Funicular railway at 
the nearby seaside town of Le Treport. We were extremely fortunate to watch a beautiful sunset over 
the Atlantic Ocean from high up on the cliffs. 
 
Monday 3rd April  
After our final French breakfast, we had a short walk down to the sea, then boarded the coach to travel 
back to the UK. This time we crossed on a much larger ferry, the Spirit of Britain, and had a much calmer 
crossing, watching the white cliffs of Dover getting nearer and nearer in the glorious sunshine. 
 
After watching the film “Ratatouille” and a stop for tea at Oxford Services where many students took the 
opportunity to visit Burger King or KFC and charged up their phones, it was the final stretch back north to 
Church Stretton where all parents were waiting to collect their children. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Fox for agreeing to help lead this trip with me at very 
short notice, and also all 17 students who went to France. They were all an absolute credit to themselves, 
Church Stretton School and their parents, speaking lots of French and acting in a mature, enthusiastic 
manner throughout. I am very proud of them and consider it a privilege to have had the opportunity to 
lead this school visit. 
 
A wonderful start to the Easter Holidays 
 



Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

This terms PE timetable can be found 

here 

Sporting News 

Congratulations  

Congratulations to 
Joe E, Joe B, Joe M 
and Freddie W who 
have been selected 

by Miss Dillon to 
officiate Basketball 

in the School Games 
county finals in 

May. 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/PE%20Timetable%20for%20Term%203Av2.pdf




Enrichment Week update 

Unfortunately, due to insufficient interest we are not able to run the proposed Sports Tour during             
Enrichment Week. 

Apologies for any disappointment this may cause. 

There are still places available on the trip to Stratford-Upon-Avon. This trip is open to students in Years 7, 
8 and 9 It will be a two-day visit and will depart on the morning of Thursday 20th of July. Students will          
participate in a number of planned events including – 

· A backstage tour of the Royal Shakespeare Theatre 

· A drama workshop delivered by the RSC in their Clore Learning Centre 

· A visit to the RSC Worlds Together exhibition 

· Watching the production of As You Like It 

· Some time for shopping / a walk around the town and riverside 

We will be staying at YHA Stratford Upon Avon where an evening meal, 
breakfast and lunch the following day will be provided. We aim to return to school on Friday 21st July 
around 5pm. 

The cost of this activity will be £120 and will include all activities and meals. If the activity is                   
oversubscribed participants will be selected at random. More information about the production can be 
found HERE with information about the accommodation being found HERE. 

If you are interested in your child participating in this activity, we are asking for a deposit of £25 to be 
made using ParentPay. If you would like more information, please contact me - tom.wise@csschool.co.uk 

Battlefields Trip 

We also have a couple of spaces left on the Battlefields trip. This trip is open to students in Year 8 and 
Year 9. The four-day trip will take place from 17-20th July 2023 and will include visits to Passchendale, 
Tyne Cot and Langemark cemeteries, Vimy Ridge in the Somme and the last post at the Menin Gate in 
Ypres. The full price of £370 includes transport, channel crossing, full board accommodation and entry to 
museums in Flanders and the Somme. 

Please contact Miss Sollars if you are interested via email. laura.sollars@csschool.co.uk  

Day trips 

Please note that in addition to the residential trips there will also be a number of day trips which will be 

launched nearer the time. 

https://www.rsc.org.uk/as-you-like-it/
https://www.yha.org.uk/hostel/yha-stratford-upon-avon
mailto:tom.wise@csschool.co.uk
mailto:laura.sollars@csschool.co.uk






   Just Giving page 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Daniel-Bird22?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=Daniel-Bird22&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=2b82532b44524415983456ac9b03871f

















